Dear Parents/Carers,





I hope you and your family have been well during these weeks of lockdown. You may have seen an announcement from the Government regarding the phased return of Year 10 students from June 15th.

I am writing to update you on the plans we are putting in place here at Oasis Academy Immingham.

Government Guidance

The Government guidance is as follows:

"From 15 June, secondary schools are able to offer face-to-face support for a quarter of the year 10 cohort at any one time; this will equate to one day per week for your child. Alongside this the government is asking secondary schools to:

- continue providing full-time provision for eligible young people. This provision is for pupils in all year groups (including year 10)
- continue providing full-time provision for children of critical workers in all year groups (including year 10)
- provide some face-to-face support to supplement the remote education of year 10
 pupils, with a clear expectation that remote education will continue to be the
 predominant form of education delivery for these year groups and that this should be
 of high quality
- continue to use best endeavours to support all other pupils remaining at home, making use of the available remote education support and ensuring a high-quality offer"

You can read the longer guidance here.

What does this mean for Oasis Academy Immingham's Year 10 students?

The safety of your child and your family, and of our staff, is our number one priority. The Government has provided a list of actions they would like the Academy to take to ensure that we can open for more young people safely.

Over the last few weeks Oasis' primary academies have been preparing for re-opening this week, and we have been following similar risk assessments in anticipation of this Government announcement. We will be working hard over the next two weeks to make the necessary arrangements – as you can imagine there are lots of things to consider.

Once we have through the arrangements to meet the government's requirements we intend to open the Academy safely for our Year 10 students, on a rota basis, and I will be in touch with you again to confirm arrangements for your child. As per the form, please indicate if you would like a phone call with a senior leader at the academy.

Principal – Sara McLoughlin

Pelham Road, Immingham DN40 1JU Tel: 01469 576599

www.oasisacademyimmingham.org





Oasis Community Learning is a Company Limited by Guarantee registered in England & Wales No 5398529.

Registered Office: 75 Westminster Bridge Road, London SE1 7HS



I know that you will have many questions about returning to school, about how things will work in school in this 'new normal' environment. We understand that you and your child will need to feel confident about the arrangements.

What do I do now?

By now, you will have received a text with a form for you to complete to let us know if you would like your child to return to school before the summer break, we can only staff for the responses that we receive so if you do not respond then we will not be able to cater for your child. Once we know numbers we will plan and send out a letter confirming the arrangements. What we do know is that the day will not be a normal school day and will involve staggered start times and finish times and we will include this information in the letter.

Other details

We remain open to provide childcare for the relevant families, including the children of key workers. The food voucher scheme also continues as normal for those eligible.

Please rest assured that we are taking the re-opening of the Academy extremely seriously, and please be patient with us as we work on the necessary arrangements ahead of 15th June.

Thank you as always for your support and your patience as we work on the safe re-opening of the Academy.

Yours sincerely,

Mrs. S. McLoughlin **Principal**





Principal – Sara McLoughlin Pelham Road, Immingham DN40 1JU

Tel: 01469 576599